
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
 
All interested persons are hereby given notice that the Oklahoma Department of Transportation 
has completed environmental review of the proposed Project No. SEC1702Y-145B(153)SS, 
State Job No. 24184(04) and STPY-145C(150), State Job No. 24185(04), for the addition of 
shoulders and bridge replacements on SH-3 beginning approximately one mile west of the 
Pushmataha/McCurtain County Line at the western end of the widened pavement section and 
extending east approximately 17 miles to the intersection of SH-98. 
 
An Environmental Assessment prepared for the proposed project is available for public 
inspection at the following locations:   
 

Broken Bow Nutrition & Senior Citizens Hall, 201 Alpaca Drive, Broken Bow 
 
Broken Bow City Hall, City Clerk’s Office, 210 North Broadway, Broken Bow 
   
Broken Bow Public Library, 404 North Broadway, Broken Bow 
 
Division 2 Headquarters, Oklahoma Department of Transportation, Antlers, east side of 
US-271 2.0 miles south of Antlers, Oklahoma 

 
This documents is also available on line at http://www.okladot.state.ok.us/meetings/other.php  
If any person wishes to submit a written statement concerning this project or the Environmental 
Assessment, they may submit their views to the Environment Programs Division Engineer, 
Oklahoma Department of Transportation, 200 Northeast 21st Street, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, 
73105-3204, by no later than June 8, 2009.  For questions or any additional information, contact 
Ms. Joan Lindley at (405) 521-3651 or email jlindley@odot.org 
 
OKLAHOMA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
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To be published in the McCurtain Daily Gazette on May 8 and May 17, 2009. 


